
 

 

 

February 12, 2017 

6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Weekend Mass Schedule 

Saturday: 5:00 pm  

Sunday: 8:00 am and 10:30 am  

 

Weekday Mass 

Wednesday, Thursday, & Friday: 

9:00 am  

 

Holy Days 

as announced 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday: 4:00-4:30 pm  

or by Appointment 

 

Parish Office Hours 

Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday: 

9:00 am-4:30 pm  

Friday: 9:00 am - 2:30 pm  

Closed Mondays  

  

Baptism 

Please call the office.  

 

Marriage 

Please contact the office a           

minimum of six months prior to the 

proposed date for an appointment 

and  information about marriage 

preparation. 

 

Anointing & Communion  

of the Sick 

Available upon request-We bring 

the Eucharist to those who are  un-

able to attend Mass.   Please call 

the  parish office.  

SAINT CYRIL CHURCH 

The Roman Catholic Community in Wilsonville 

9205 SW Fifth Street, Wilsonville, Oregon 97070 

Phone:  503-682-2332     Fax:  503-685-9294 

www.stcyrilparish.org      email:  office@stcyrilparish.org 
 

Pastor: Fr. Brian Allbright  office@stcyrilparish.org 
Business Manager:  Julie Tiedtke  bizmgr@stcyrilparish.org 

Parish Secretary:  Anita Ruggiero  secretary@stcyrilparish.org 
Music Director:  Marilyn Anderson music-lit@stcyrilparish.org 

Religious Ed:  Mary Ellen O’Larey  re@stcyrilparish.org 
Facilities:  Tricia Bosch  facilities@stcyrilparish.org 

 

A Message To Our Parishioners & Visitors 

 We invite your participation in the many wonderful ministries 
here at St. Cyril.  We are truly blessed by so many talented people 
who make these ministries possible.  For further information on 
our ministries, please call the office. 

 

 Mission Statement 

St. Cyril Catholic Parish dedicates itself to sharing the Good News 
and the Sacraments of Jesus Christ. 

 

Vision Statement 
 St. Cyril Parish is committed to creating a Christ centered community   
that seeks to:   

               Enrich the liturgical experience  

                          Extend love, mercy, forgiveness 

                          Share the Church’s faith 

              Celebrate fellowship and the sanctity of life   



 

 

              

Saturday Evening Hosts  

 Coordinators:  Dick & Leanne Spence  

 To volunteer:  503-694-5875 or  rt4lee@aol.com 
 

    February 11   Tom & Sara Meier 
 

Coffee & Doughnut Hosts 
 Coordinators:  Andres & Carolina Torres  

 To volunteer: e-mail carranaga@yahoo.com 

 or   503-570-3400 
 

     February 12   8:00 am  TBA 

    February 12  10:30 am  E. Zurita 

 

 

SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
February 12, 2017 

 

Mass Intentions  2/15-2/19    
 
Wed.   9:00 am     General Intentions      

Thurs.  9:00 am    General Intentions 

Fri.       9:00 am    General Intentions 

Sat.      5:00 pm    +Denise Lisac 

Sun.     8:00 am    Our Parishioners 

            10:30 am   General Intentions 

 
 

Readings February 12, 2017 
 

Sir 15:15-20/ 1 Cor 2:6-10/ Mt 5:17-37 
 

Readings February 19, 2017 
 

Lv 19:1-2,17-18/1Cor 3:16-23/Mt 5:38-48 

Parish Calendar of Events 
Office Closed Mondays  

                     

Tuesday                                                               Feb  14 

2:00 pm     Prayer Shawl Group                            Rm 116 
 

Wednesday                                                          Feb  15 

9:00 am     Mass                           Church 

7:00 pm     Men’s Bible Study                               Rm 116 
 

Thursday                                                              Feb  16 

9:00 am      Mass                           Chuch 
 

Friday                                                                   Feb  17 

9:00 am     Mass                          Church 
 

Saturday                                                               Feb 18 

8:00 am     Men’s Emmaus                                   Rm 116 

4:00 pm     Confessions          Church 

5:00 pm     Mass           Church 
 

Sunday                                                                  Feb 19 

8:00 am      Mass           Church 

9:00 am     SVDP Mtg.                               Fireside Room 

10:30 am    Mass           Church 

No RE Classes 

WELCOME! 
 

       ARE YOU NEW TO ST.CYRIL? 
 

 

New parishioner registration forms are at 
the church  doors.  On the back of  the    

registration form you will find our ministries 
and organizations along with volunteer     

opportunities.  
 

Please return forms via mail, collection   
basket or drop it by the office. 

 

Mark Your Calendar  
 

Office Closed—President’s Day   2/20 & 21 
 

Ash Wednesday                                 3/1 

     Masses  9:00 am & 7:00 pm 

Taize Prayer Service                         3/15 

Lenten Reconciliation Service           4/5 
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 PRO LIFE MEETINGS   

  Next meeting is February 26, 2017 in the 
Church Hall at 9:15 am. 

For information contact Ray Klupenger 

at 503-504-0860 or email 
rayklupenger@gmail.com 

 

Please support our sponsors. 

See the last page of our bulletin. 

They help us to receive the bulletin  

at no charge to us. 



 

 

 

  
 Saturday,      February 18              5:00 pm 
   Lector:           C. Hammonds 

   Eucharistic     * _______, L.L. Faber, R. Parent,  
   Minister:          __________, ____________ 
   Ushers            J. Faber, __________,  

   Greeters:         __________, ___________ 
 
  
  Sunday,    February 19                       8:00 am 
  Lector            J. Kruse  
  Eucharistic    *E. Clarkson, L. Nelson, R. Brown, 
  Minister:         Y. Rogers, ___________ 
  Ushers:          J. Clarkson, J. Geyer 
  Greeters:       D. Nolan, L. Bottaini     
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Sunday,        February 19      10:30 am  
Lector:           S. Suran  
Eucharistic *A. Downes, D&AZielsdorf,  
Minister:          ________,__________ 
Ushers:          D. Schuh, H. Johanson 
Greeters:       C. Schuh, I. Johanson 
Altar Server   Ethan 

We invite all men over 18 at St. Cyril’s to seriously consider 

joining the Knights of Columbus. We are almost 2 million Cath-

olic men dedicated to the principles of CHARITY, UNITY, FRA-

TERNITY, AND PATRIOTISM. Please check us out at kofc.org 

Stations of the Cross & Soup Supper 

 

Stations of the Cross will be held Fridays at 6:30 pm in church                         

beginning March 3rd and continuing through April 7th. A simple soup  sup-

per follows the stations in the parish hall.  
 

Traditionally, specific groups or even groups of individuals, have hosted the    

supper. In keeping with the tone of the Lenten season, we ask that you provide 

only soup and some form of crackers or bread.  

 

If you would like to be involved, we need hosts for 3/3, 3/10, 3/17, 3/24, 3/31, and 4/7.  

To sign up, please contact Eileen Clarkson at 214-923-0745 or emclarkson1@gmail.com 

Joseph Saal Council 15640 Knights of Columbus  

Grand Knight Manuel Buzo 503-680-9720, Membership Chair Pat Schiermeyer  

425-785-7994,  Financial Secretary Bob Ruggiero 503-504-1809. 

General Meeting 7 PM the 1
st
 Monday of  Month  

 Officers Meet 6:30 PM Last Tuesday of Month  

 

 

 

 

         

    REMINDER;  Brother Knights please pay your 2017 dues by mail asap.             

We invite all men over 18 at St. Cyril’s to seriously consider joining the 

Knights of Columbus. We are almost 2 million Catholic men dedicated 

to the principles of CHARITY, UNITY, FRATERNITY, AND PATRIOTISM. 

Please check us out at kofc.org 

mailto:emclarkson1@gmail.com
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ARCHBISHOP’S CATHOLIC APPEAL 2017 

 

This past weekend we held our Parish Commitment Weekend for the 2017 Archbishop’s Catholic 

Appeal. Our parish goal is $36, 972.00. Thank you to those who have responded.  

If you have not already done so there are envelopes at the church doors. Please complete your 

pledge card and return it to the church office.  

It is important for all of us to participate in order to meet our goal in supporting our universal church 

here in Western Oregon. 

        SMILE CORNER 

                                                    

    “Among our tasks as witnesses to the love of Christ is that of giving a  

voice to the cry of the poor.”      

                                                 Pope Francis 

 

“The individual who is animated by true charity labors skillfully to discover the causes of misery, to 

find the means to combat it, to overcome it resolutely.”      

                                                                                                       Blessed Paul VI 

CATHOLICS CAN COME HOME 

St. Francis Parish in Sherwood is hosting a se-

ries of listening sessions designed to welcome 

home those Catholics who are considering re-

turning to the practice of the Catholic Faith.  

Sessions are on Thursday evenings until March 

9. For further information call or email:  

 linda@stfrancissherwood.org or 503.625.6187 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

ED AND EILEEN LEAVY 

Married 65 years  

Longest Married Couple at St. Cyril   
 

February 12th  is World Marriage Day. 
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 February 12, 2017 – The Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Sir 15:15-20/ 1 Cor 2:6-10/ Mt 5:17-37 

 

Wisdom and the Law 

       

In the Gospel, Jesus challenges us to look more deeply into the commandments to see the values 

that they are trying to preserve. This requires a certain level of maturity, as Paul suggests in the 

second reading: “We speak a wisdom to those who are mature, not a wisdom of this age.” 

When we are children, rules need to be rather black and white; at a young age, we are not yet 

mature enough to evaluate the purpose of the rule or when it might not apply. If we mature in our 

faith, however, we gain the ability to discern more carefully, to make sure that the purpose of the 

rule is fulfilled and that the rule is not impeding its own goals. 

   This kind of discernment is necessary for moral issues, as Pope Francis has indicated more than 

once. “We have been called to form consciences, not to replace them,” he wrote in his apostolic 

exhortation on the family (Joy of Love #37). The same principle applies to liturgical laws and 

rules, too. The mature pastor or planner takes time to understand the reason for a law or rule and 

then strives to fulfill its purpose, even if at times that means adapting the law to a present           

situation. This is very different from simply ignoring any rules we don’t like, as it is very different 

from unthinking obedience to every rubric. Let us pray for the maturity and wisdom to embrace 

the law as Jesus did, going beyond the letter of the law to live its values and seek its goals. 

 

Saint Vincent de Paul 

Thank you for your donations last weekend.  In place of Bountiful Baskets, the youth group of 

our parish collected your donations of food and money for the “Souper Bowl of Sharing”.  We 

thank them for their involvement in this effort to make sure we are able to feed families in need 

in our area. 

Next Sunday, February 19th, is our St. Vincent de Paul monthly meeting.  Anyone interested in 

learning about our mission is welcome to attend at 9:15am in the Fireside Room of the Hall.  

Fr. Lawrence E. Mick/Celebration  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR UPCOMING LENTEN BIBLE STUDIES 

Women’s Bible Study   Thursdays    10:00 –11:30am      Fireside Room  

                                   Dates: March 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 and April 6 

Parish Bible Study (All are welcome)  Tuesdays 6:30 –8:00pm Fireside Room  

                     Dates: February 28, March 7, 14, 21, 28 and April 6 
                                     Minimum of 4 people required for class  
 
                 Instructor: Fr. Brian  Topic: Jesus of the Scriptures 
                                            

Thank you for your donations last weekend.  In place of Bountiful Baskets, the youth group of our parish collected the food for the 



 

 

                   RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

                 AND  

                   YOUTH MINISTRY 
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The parish youth groups would like to thank  

the generous parishioners who supported our  

   Souper Bowl of Caring Event Last Weekend 

and donated $1,397.08! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint Cyril Feast Day  

February 14th 

February 14th is the Feast Day for St. Cyril and St. Methodius. Notice in the above Icon and statues the men look like each other.  

That is because they were brothers. Do you know which brother is St. Cyril? Is he the one who is holding a scroll of the Cyrillic 

Alphabet? Or is he the  philosopher and university scholar holding the translated scriptures on the left? Most sources believe St. 

Cyril is the one on the right dressed as a monk, however, both men were missionaries who later became Bishops. 

According to John Delaney's Dictionary of Saints, "as a priest and monk on assignment to convert other countries, they actually 

invented the Glagolothic alphabet together which marked the beginning of Slavonic literature."   The use of the Slavonic        

language in the liturgy was met with opposition in several countries but over the years with Papal support the brothers were 

successful in helping spread the word about Jesus throughout all the Slavonic language nations of Eastern Europe such as     

Russia, Serbia, The Ukraine, and Bulgaria. They are known as the "Apostles to the Slavs."1 What a great contribution they made 

to the world! 

St. Cyril died at age 43 on February 14th shortly after becoming a monk and is buried at the Basilica of San Clemente in Rome, 

Italy.  St. Methodius continued their work as missionaries, was an Abbot of a Monastery in Greece, and ultimately became a 

Bishop in the Church. He died at the age of  70.  



 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support of the parish. 
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Thanksgiving Dinner Summary 

St. Cyril Catholic Church had plans underway in 2016 to provide our 3rd Thanksgiving Day dinner 

to those within the Wilsonville community. As you may remember, this idea was borne from the 

need to minister to those within our local church and neighborhood community who were without 

family nearby, or unable to participate in the celebration of a Thanksgiving meal due to limited    

resources. 

The planning team involved other community churches and agencies who provided advertising 

support. St. Francis of Sherwood, Resurrection Church of Tualatin and Valley Christian Church of 

Wilsonville all participated in spreading the word of invitation to those who might need a place for 

dinner. Additional advertising was placed at the Wilsonville Senior Center, Wilsonville Community 

Sharing Food Bank, the I-5 north and south rest areas just outside of Wilsonville, and the local Can 

and Bottle Return areas. 

As happened in the past, our attendance grew, despite, a day plagued by ferocious rain. And for 

those who couldn’t make it tireless volunteers delivered meals to their homes and dropped off 

meals at the rest areas, where many people find shelter and set up some temporary lodging. 

The hearts and souls of the generous St. Cyril parishioners was all that was needed to respond to 

this need with their time, energy and monetary donations.  

Thanksgiving 2015 Dinner    Thanksgiving 2016 Dinner 

61 dinners served in hall   68 dinners served in hall 

12 dinners to go    35 dinners to go 

Dinners were not delivered to rest areas 10 dinners delivered to rest areas 

21 dinners served at St. Francis diner 27 dinners served at St. Francis diner 

TOTAL  94 dinners   TOTAL  130 dinners 

 

Spent: $484.74 or $5.15/dinner  Spent: $392.17 or $3.02 

 It is with great joy and gratitude that I thank everyone who made this possible.   

        Eileen Clarkson 

  

Your Sunday Contributions 

  

Needed for Weekly Budget  $       6,908.60  

Offertory for February 4/5  $       6,808.00  

Over/(Under)  $        (100.60) 

  

Online Giving Now Available Through Our New Website! 

We are excited to announce that St Cyril now accepts one-time and recurring donations thru eCatholic 

Payments conveniently from our website!  You can make your secure donation via electronic check or 

debit/credit card by simply visiting stcyrilparish.org/give.  More information is available on our website 

or by calling the parish office at 503-682-2332. 


